Fairgrove Township, May 2015

The May meeting of the Fairgrove Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Keith Aeder on May 18, 2015 at 7:30 p.m.  Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer JohnMcQuillan, Trustee Mike Day and Clerk Karen Goodchild.  Trustee Dennis Hadeway was absent.

Cemetery Sexton Foster, Township Assessor Young, Zoning Administrator Turner and Policeman Scarbrough were absent.

Also present were Taylor Streeter, a Government student from Reese High School, Fuss Coleman, and Mr. Jon Grimshaw.

The minutes from the April meeting were presented for approval.  Day moved and McQuillan supported to approve the minutes as presented.   Approved.

Mr. Grimshaw was present to inquire about extra uses for the “My Sister” Barn” property on Vassar Rd,  other than the use as a hall for weddings, graduations, etc.  He is interested in purchasing the property and wondered what he could and could not do without a change in zoning or a need for special use permit.  It is zoned agricultural.  He will need to bring his plans to the Planning Commission before he can move on.

Fuzz Coleman was present to bring to the board’s attention about the amount of junk cars we now have in the township.  The township has a junk car ordinance and we may need to send out letters to the offenders.  He mentioned severed citizens property, Aeder will try and contact them about the ordinance.

Policeman Scarbrough suffered a heart attach a couple weeks ago. Officer Gary Fini  will cover the Township and villages until he is able to come back to work, possibly in a month.  A police report was presented, McQuillan supported to approve as presented.  Approved.
We sent a request to the Tuscola County Road Commission about road work on April 21, 2015; so far we have not received the information.  Aeder will contact the road commission again and hopefully we will have the information for the June meeting.  We are hoping to do 2 or 3 roads in the township with mat work, and also some gravel, work on Dutcher Rd. between Merry and Sheridan.

A date has been set for the Tire Recycling, it will be held on July 18, 2015, 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. at Kirk’s Supply, on Fairgrove Rd. east of the village of Fairgrove and west of M24.

Aeder offered the Sexton report and it was accepted.

There were no zoning permits.

We have decided to approve Option 1 for the new parking,  leaving the gravel drive running north from the street.  Mr. Billette will start the project and send us the plans. 

McQuillan moved and Aeder supported to approve a resolution to honor the request from the Ernest Erdody Trust B for two small parcels to be removed from the 116 contracts:

  #1, 1.8 acres on Merry Rd. , parcel number 010-010-000-1000-00 

  #2.2 acres from a parcel on Ringle Rd. which includes some out buildings, parcel number 010-009-000-1900-00

This resolution was approved.

The Financial report was presented.  Day moved and Goodchild supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

FOIA Resolution:  McQuillan moved to accept and implement the FOIA Procedures, Guidelines and Forms of 2015 presented by the State of Michigan. to go into effect as of July 1, 2015.  Aeder supported.  Approved.

The bills were presented for approval of payment.  McQuillan moved and Day suppored to pay the bills as presented.  Approved.

Keith Aeder                                                                       616.67

John McQuillan                                                                 607.73

Karen Goodchild                                                              650.00

Mike Day                                                                          170.85

Bruce Turner                                                                     120.05

Deb Young                                                                     1,257.00

Doug Foster                                                                    1,400.00

Tuscola County                                                                 480.34

Spicer Group                                                                     181.57

Diva Disposal                                                                 5,933.20

BS&A Software                                                             1,010.00

Fairgrove Oil Co.                                                                  7.53

MacFarlane Excavating                                                    280.00

Consumers Energy                                                              55.11

DTE Energy                                                                        89.58

Tuscola County Advertiser                                               110.00

Weinlander                                                                          80.00

John McQuillan                                                                 426.49

Karen Goodchild                                                                29.56

Carl Childs                                                                          69.26

Brian Pike                                                                           50.79

Jeff Montei                                                                         50.79

Doug Shannon                                                                    50.79

Anne Leens                                                                         50.79

Karen Goodchild                                                                69.26

Kay Eurich                                                                        150.00

Chris Shaw                                                                        150.00

Diane Spencer                                                                   140.00

Karen Adams                                                                    140.00

Doug Foster                                                                      300.00

Mi. Twp. Association                                                        973.57

AT&T                                                                                 35.00

DTE                                                                                    15.36
The next meeting will be June 15, 2015 at 7:30 p.,m.

Havinv no other business, Goodchild moved and Aeder supported to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 9;40 p.m.

Respectfully

Karen R. Goodchild

Fairgrove Township Clerk                                                  

